
Workshop Minutes

November 04, 2020

The  Germany Township  Supervisors  met  for  a  workshop at  9:30  a.m.  at  the  township  office,  136
Ulricktown Road.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jack Ketterman, Supervisor Elwood
Albin was also present.  Also, in attendance, Secretary/Treasurer, Susan Hansen, Carroll Dell, Planning
Chairman/Special Project Coordinator and Tim Waltz, Roadmaster.

Guest –   Erik Vranich

Bid Openings:

Gettysburg Road Phase III B
 GB Groft $169,425.50
 Clear View Excavating $176,560.00
 C.E. Williams, Inc. $179,757.00
 Fayetteville Contractors $183,571.71
 York Excavating Co. $189,242.00
 Trinity Excavating $219,645.00
 MacMor Construction $239,297.00
 Kinsley $252,664.00
 Mathews Concrete $265,610.00

Municipal Park Phase I
 York Excavating Co, LLC $238,874.50
 C.E. Williams Sons, Inc. $249,925.00
 Farhat Excavating LLC $263,332.50
 Kinsley $265,834.50
 Clear View Excavating $278,140.00
 H & H General Excavating $294,460.00
 Playing Structure Sol $303,136.53
 Matthews Concrete $317,928.50
 MacMor Construction $318,169.00
 Conewago $346,078.00

Mr. Vranich will take the bids back to his office to review and make sure they are complete.  Bid award
will be on the November 9th Board of Supervisors meeting agenda.

Comments:

Attorney James called in to the workshop to discuss Mr. Moxley’s Right to Know Request and 454
Mengus Mill Road.  
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Planning Commission Report/ Project Coordinators Report

1. Mr.  Dell  stated  the  planning commission  met  on Monday evening to  discuss  comments  for
Vidyarthi and received new plans for a minor subdivision off Harney Road for Kenneth and
Donna Bonner.

2. Mr. Dell will be meeting with Dean Shultz this afternoon to discuss the ponds in the Crosswinds
Subdivision.

Roadmaster Report:

1. Mr. Waltz and the road crew are busy crack sealing roads and completing the brush chipping.

Secretary’s Report:

1. Reviewed the 2020 contributions to be distributed Monday evening at the regular meeting.
2. Reviewed October’s minutes
3. The 2021 Budget is balanced and is ready to introduce at Monday night’s meeting.

Supervisors:

There being no further discussion the workshop was adjourned at 11:40 a.m.


